
The President’s Message
I was cleaning out an old box of "stuff" the
other day and came across a couple of old
(1960–70's) LIFE magazines.  I stopped
cleaning and began reading.  The Life

articles touched on many subjects from happenings all
over the world to history, politics and just everyone's life
in general.   It caused me to look at how our younger
generations have changed in their view of their world.
LIFE magazine gave way to PEOPLE magazine which
narrowed their world to the lives of the rich, famous
and infamous.  Then, PEOPLE gave way to US, a
missive dedicated to a few of the beautiful people who
the new generation was supposed to dress like and act
like. (No wonder so many went to jail).  Then, US was

too broadly based and gave way to SELF, a magazine
dedicated to ones' life and pleasure exclusively.   It
appears to me our younger people have adopted a
completely narcissistic life style built on an unhealthy
preoccupation with self.  They are no longer concerned
with life in the world, only their exclusive life.  I fully
expect to see the next generation of magazine which will
replace SELF, soon to be on your doorstep- called ME.
Well, take care and I'll see you in a couple of weeks for
the April dinner meeting.  There will be good company,
a great speaker and a grand time for all.  What more can
one ask for.

Bayan
From the Secretary-Treasurer
The April meeting at the Carson Valley
Inn will include the annual Election of
Officers and Directors.  On behalf of the
Nominating Committee and myself, I
would strongly urge as many members as
possible to attend and participate in these

elections.  It's your chance to make yourself heard.  At
this juncture, here is what the lineup looks like that is
being recommended by the Nominating Committee:

For President: Charlene Spinner
For 1st Vice President (Speakers) David Aymami
For 2nd Vice President (Venues)  Joan McDonnell
For Secretary-Treasurer Walter Nowosad
For Sergeant-at-Arms Patricia Dorrance
For Grand Director Ray Hoyt
For 3 year Directors Ron Pierini

(3 being nominated) Claudia Lowe
Larry Gray

The following additional Board members are either
automatic or serving multi-year terms:

Immediate Past President Bayan Lewis
2 year Director Phil Kasper
1 year Director Betty Miller

A point of information for the benefit of those
members who may be unaware… our chapter bylaws
provide that any number of directors may be nominated
and elected to the Board.  The Nominating Committee
is nominating three members, as identified  above, to be
3 year Directors.  If approved by the membership, all
will be elected.  

Again, I urge your participation in the election
process.  I hope to see you there.

Ray
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Guest Speaker 
Carol Scott

Hello from the 1st Vice President

My thanks to everyone who attended Thursday's
meeting for your patience with me as, in their
absence, I stood in for Bayan and Janet ....... your
words of support were much appreciated!!

Our guest speaker Carol Scott, from Big
Brothers & Big Sisters was so interesting and fun to listen to.  She
obviously LOVES her subject matter....... children!!  Her
presentation was very informative regarding the need of mentors for
children living in, often less than desirable environments.   As she
explained, spending just a couple of quality hours a week with a
child can have a very positive effect.  Many thanks to Carol  and the
work she does.  Incidentally, a few members signed up to hear more
about the program -–Way to go!!!

Also, for any members interested in helping raise $400 for the
club by directing traffic at the Chili Cook-Off, call Claudia Lowe @
(775) 267-5630.  She really needs some help.

Our April 19th meeting will be at Carson Valley Inn.
Remember, our social hour now starts at 5:30 PM with dinner
served at 6:30 PM. The cost will be $20. Start spring off right and
bring along a guest and a Pot O' Gold raffle gift!! 

Charlene

From the 2nd Vice President

I'm sorry I couldn't make it to our March meeting.
Thank you Charlene for filling in for me as well as
Bayan.  And thanks also to Carol Scott for her
presentation on the Big Brothers & Big Sisters of
Northern Nevada.  I hope you all enjoyed her talk
and maybe some of you will be inspired to volunteer your services.
There are many kids out there that need help.   

Our April speaker will be Ted Duzan of the Douglas County
Sheriff's Office Street Enforcement Team.  These are the guys who
work to keep drugs off our streets and put the dealers away so (that
while they're away) they can't do more harm.  The last time I heard
Ted speak he was in full uniform, baggy pants and tee-shirt and he
wore a baseball hat  backwards.  He fit right into the scene where
he does his work.  He told me he might put on his civvies for our
meeting.  I'm sure you will learn a lot of lessons from his talk. 

See you all on April 19th at the Carson Valley Inn.  

Janet

Vice Presidents’ Stuff

April Birthdays
Phil Kasper 4
Stephen Dickerson 6
Carol Hahn 6
Brad Sikes 6
James Schramm 12
Claudia Lowe 17

Sharon & Stewart Saul

Paul and Camille Howard

Please call

 YES

or

 NO

by 4/12 for

the 4/19
meeting!

Ray/Larna 267-4355 

Claudia/Chuck 267-5630

Charlene 267-4901 

Or send E-mail to:
lowesfolly@yahoo.com



Walter Nowosad

Betty Miller & 
Marjorie Runyon 

Greeters Chuck Lowe &
Pat Dorrance

1sVP Charlene Spinner &
Carol Scott 

Big Brothers & Big Sisters

Bill Harding, Claudia & Chuck Lowe
& Sandy Harding

Norma Summey 

Marie Aguirre and
Jill and Archie Marcum 

Allison Joffee,Joan Dotson &
Joan McDonnell
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IFA, Carson Valley Chapter #72
P.O. Box 2242
Minden, NV 89423

To:

CHAPTER PAST PRESIDENTS

1991-92 Bill Depew, Charter
1992-93 Doug Tucker
1993-94 Eston “Red” Baker

deceased
1994-95 Bill Shay
1995-96 Ray Hoyt
1996-97 Lon A. Curtis,

deceased
1997-98 Elza Turkington,

deceased
1998-99 Bob Minton
1999-00 Rodney Snead
2000-01 Fred Hersey
2001-02 Clay Hill
2002-03 Grady Goodwin,

deceased
2003-04 Dorman Dane
2004-06 Phil Kasper
2006-08 Larry Gray
2008-10    Claudia Lowe

Visit our chapter on the web at www.cvfootprint.org

INTERNATIONAL FOOTPRINT ASSOCIATION
CARSONVALLEY CHAPTER #72, INC.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS
President Bayan Lewis 782-8068
1st Vice President Charlene Spinner 267-4901
2nd Vice President Janet Asmann 782-0776
Secretary-Treasurer Ray Hoyt 267-4355
Sergeant-at-Arms Norma Summey 267-1917
Immediate Past President Claudia Lowe 267-5630
Grand Director Larry Gray 783-9759
3 Year Director Phil Kasper 267-5385
2 Year Director Betty Miller 782-7935
1 Year Director Ron Pierini 783-0602

BOARD APPOINTMENTS
Newsletter Editor Larry Gray 783-9759
Chapter Webmaster Don McRoberts 267-0025
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